It has now been just over two years since our first update in the Bramley Newspaper on the Southwell Flood Risk Management Project, and since then there has been significant changes across the town to protect residents from flooding. 

This month, we thought we’d have a look back at just some of the milestones so far!
Southwell Trail:
In early 2020, works first began on the Southwell Trail to construct a path-side channel designed to store flood water. These works went hand in hand with improvements to the cross-field drainage system to direct water away from properties. Further works then took place on site in March 2021 to plant Four new large field maple trees and over 40 more trees and shrubs followed by the ground being seeded with a wildflower grass mix.
Area surface wide schemes:
When it comes to protecting Southwell from flooding, it’s not been all about larger schemes. In fact, some of the most innovative solutions have formed part of smaller schemes designed to 

These schemes have included two phases of works on Church Street to help surface water flow more effectively as well as works on Lower Kirklington Road to improve surface water drainage.
Protecting individual properties:
Some homes in Southwell have benefited from bespoke solutions to protect them from flooding. Measures including resilient doors, smart air bricks which are designed to close up with rising flood waters and non-return valves in plumbing systems to prevent water from backing up through the sewage system have now been installed at 122 properties across Southwell.
Lowes Wong School:
Works began in August 2019 to reduce the volume and speed of surface water flow during periods of heavy rainfall, by increasing both the capacity of water storage on-site and the potential for water to seep back into the ground at a slow rate. Some of the measures introduced on site include: swales, bunds, detention basins, ponds, water orchards and raised rain gardens.
Super gullies:
In what was a first for Nottinghamshire, five super gullies were installed on Halam Road in Southwell in November 2019. These gullies rapidly remove water from the road which is prone to flooding and can be up to nine times more efficient than standard road gullies in extreme rainfall. Since their installation, they have already been put to the test during a storm event in February 2020. These gullies ensured that water was directed into the nearby pond instead of travelling down Halam Road as had previously been the case in storm events prior to the works being undertaken.
Potwell Dyke:
While works on this part of the scheme are still subject to planning permission, there has already been a lot of interest in this part of the scheme. Proposed works include constructing an earth bund towards the edge of the dyke, which would go a long way towards holding water back during flood conditions.

Of course, these are only some of the milestones we’ve achieved so far, and as we look towards winter and 2022, we look forward to sharing more progress updates with you soon. 
